
Chairman Wiggam, Vice Chairman Stephens, Ranking Member Kelly, and 
members of the State and Local Government Committee:  

Thank you for allowing me sponsor testimony for HB 618.  My primary 

concern as a citizen is that Governor Mike DeWine is acting as though the 
authority of the legislative branch does not exist.  He is acting as though HE 

is the ONLY branch of government in Ohio.  DeWine is acting unilaterally and 
illegally to maintain a state of emergency without regard to the balance of 

powers established by our Constitution.  He must be reined in, and he must 
be reined in immediately.  Please pass House Bill 618 at your earliest 
convenience.   

Sincerely yours, 

Dr. Jennifer Geyer 

Fremont, Ohio  

 


